
 

 
 

 

 MARIN COUNTY CITY SELECTION COMMITTEE  

MEETING AGENDA 

 

Wednesday, January 27, 2021 
VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE ONLY 

 

6:45 p.m. 
Or upon conclusion of the MCCMC Regular Meeting, whichever is later 

 

 

HOW TO PARTICPATE IN THE MCCMC MEETING VIA ZOOM WEBINAR: 
 

Join the Zoom Webinar to participate LIVE:  
https://tinyurl.com/y9htrb2y /  password: MCCMC 

 

Please note that Zoom requires a Name and Email to join the webinar. The information will not be shared 
with any of the meeting hosts or participants.  
 

If you are joining via dial-in instead of computer/tablet/smartphone, you may dial in to listen to the 
meeting using: (669) 900-9128 or iPhone one-tap :  +16699009128,,88149991312#    
The webinar ID: 881 4999 1312 
 

To provide written public comment prior to or during the meeting, please send email to 
MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com (if intended to be read aloud as public comment, please state Public 
Comment in subject line) 
 

To provide verbal public comment during the meeting, click the “Raise Hand” icon during the item for 
which you wish to provide comment, and staff will unmute and prompt you to talk at the designated time. 
 

1. Roll Call, Welcome and Purpose of Meeting 
 

2. Public Comment  
Opportunity for the public to address the Marin County City Selection Committee on matters not 
on the agenda. Please submit any written public comment to MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com and 
indicate “Public Comment” in the subject line. Verbal public comment can be made by clicking the 
“Raise Hand” icon. Verbal and written public comments will be limited to 3 minutes per speaker. 
 

3. Acceptance of the Minutes of the June 24, 2020 City Selection Committee 
(The draft minutes were included in the September 23, 2020 MCCMC agenda packet for review 
as an informational item until the next available City Selection Committee meeting where they 
could be formally accepted.) 
Attachment 3a:  Draft minutes of June 24, 2020 meeting 
 

4. Consideration and Possible Action to Make Appointments of Primary and Alternate 
MCCMC Representative to the CAL-ID Remote Access Network (RAN) Oversight 
Committee 
 
The opportunity for appointment was announced at the May 27, 2020 and October 28, 2020 
meetings and letters of interest were solicited.  Consideration and Action to Make Appointments of 
a Primary and Alternate Representative to Represent MCCMC on the CAL-ID RAN Oversight 
Committee for new two-year terms, would be made by the City Selection Committee should 
Letters of Interest, or nominations from the floor, be received.  
The City Selection Committee’s appointment process will proceed as follows: 
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4a.  Appointment Process 
1.  Introduction 
2.  Statements from candidates (optional) 
3.  Comments from MCCMC members and other members of the public 
4.  Mayors/Proxies discussion and a vote by roll call voice vote will take place for each 

appointment 
 
4b.  Appointment of Primary MCCMC Representative to the CAL-ID Remote Access Network 

Oversight Committee for a new two-year term commencing January 1, 2021 and 
expiring December 31, 2023 

 A letter of interest has been received from Catherine Way, Larkspur (see attachment 
4b). 

 
4.c.   Appointment of Alternate MCCMC Representative to the CAL-ID Remote Access 

Network Oversight Committee for a new two-year term commencing January 1, 2021 
and expiring December 31, 2023 

 No letters of interest were received.  The Committee will accept nominations from the 
floor. 

 
Attachments: 

4b.   Letter of Interest from Catherine Way, Larkspur, dated January 21, 2021 
 
 

5. Consideration and Possible Action to Forward Letters of Interest to the Association of Bay 
Area Governments (ABAG) Executive Committee for Review and Possible Interview for 
Appointment to Serve as the ABAG North Bay Representative to the San Francisco Bay 
Conservation and Development Commission (BCDC) 
 
The Association of Bay Area Governments seeks letters of interest from elected officials 
interested in serving as the North Bay Representative to BCDC, representing the Counties of 
Marin, Napa, Solano and Sonoma. A Call for Letters of Interest was announced on January 8, 
2021.  The City Selection Committee will review letters of interest received, consider any 
additional nominations from the floor, and determine candidates to be forwarded to the ABAG 
Executive Committee. The deadline for submission of Letters of Interest to the ABAG Executive 
Committee is Friday, January 29, 2021. The City Selection Committee may forward any number 
of letters of interest to the ABAG Executive Committee for consideration and possible interview.  
The City Selection Committee’s review process will proceed as follows: 
 

5a.  Appointment Process 
1.  Introduction 
2.  Statements from candidates (optional) 
3.  Comments from MCCMC members and other members of the public 
4.  Mayors/Proxies discussion regarding letters of interest to be forwarded to the ABAG  

Executive Committee and a vote by roll call voice vote will take place.   
 
Attachments: 

5a.1.   Letter of Interest from Kevin Haroff, Larkspur, dated January 14, 2021 
5a.2.   Letter of Interest from Jon Welner, Tiburon, dated January 21, 2021 
5a.3.   Letter of Interest from Pat Eklund, Tiburon, dated January 22, 2021 

  
6. Announcements 

Any subject not on the agenda may be presented at this time by members of the City Selection 

Committee. These topics cannot be acted upon or discussed, but may be agendized for a later 

meeting date. 



 

 
 

 

 

6a.    Announcement of Vacancy and Call for Letters of Interest for Appointment as the 

Alternate MCCMC Representative to the Association of Bay Area Governments 

(ABAG) Executive Board 

 

Announcement of Vacancy will be made, and letters of interest solicited, at the January 27 

MCCMC meeting. Consideration and possible action to make an appointment to represent 

MCCMC as the Alternate Representative to the ABAG Executive Board for the remainder of a 

two-year term, which commenced July 1, 2020 and expires June 30, 2022, will be made by the 

City Selection Committee at a meeting to be scheduled for February 24, 2021, should letters of 

interest be received. 

 

7. Adjournment 

The City Selection Committee will discuss setting the next meeting date, if needed, and 

adjourn to the regular meeting of the Marin County Council of Mayors and Councilmembers, 

scheduled to begin at 6:00pm on February 24, 2021. 

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Rebecca Vaughn at 415-

927-5085 or MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com 

 

Excerpt from MCCMC By-Laws related to City Selection Committee, as amended March 2018: 
 

ARTICLE V 
 

Committees/Authority Assignments 
 

Section 1. Standing Committees:   
 

a. Legislative Committee:  The Legislative Committee shall consist of a Councilmember from each of 
the member cities, chosen by their respective City Councils, one city manager and one alternate 
city manager.  Its duties shall be to review pending Federal and State legislation affecting cities and 
to take a position on the legislation consistent with a vote of the majority of the committee and the 
authority given the committee by MCCMC policies. 

 
b. Executive Committee:  The Executive Committee shall consist of the President, Vice-President and 

the most immediate Past-President who is a member. It shall serve in an advisory capacity to the 
President to help plan and organize the activities of the COUNCIL. 

 
c. Mayors Select Committee:  The Mayors Select Committee shall consist of the Mayor, or his/her 

designated representative from among each member’s council, from each of the member cities and 
the Executive Committee of MCCMC.  Its duties will be to form a consensus on and a 
recommended advocacy action for citywide and/or regional issues that directly and immediately 
affect all member cities and for which there is no other appropriate forum.  The Mayors Select 
Committee shall also perform the functions of the City Selection Committee (relating to certain 
appointments and nominations) and under the powers vested by and pursuant to Cal. Gov’t Code 
§50270 et seq.  The Mayors Select Committee shall meet annually in April or at the first reasonably 
convenient time thereafter, and its Chair will be the President of MCCMC.  Executive Committee 
members may be present but may not cast votes on City Selection Committee matters except when 
designated as described above.  The President of MCCMC will report on the actions or 
recommendations of the Mayors Select Committee at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the 
COUNCIL, and shall call for a full vote of any recommended advocacy actions. 

 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this meeting, 
please contact the MCCMC Secretary at (415) 927-5085. Notification at least 48 hours prior to the meeting will 
enable the Authority to make reasonable accommodations to help ensure accessibility to this meeting. 
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Any writings or documents provided to a majority of the City Selection Committee regarding any item on this 
Agenda are available during normal business hours, for public inspection at Corte Madera Town Hall, 300 
Tamalpais Drive, Corte Madera, CA. Any reports that are provided after the posting of this Agenda and prior to the 
meeting will be made available at this same location simultaneously as it is provided to the Committee.  
 
I certify that this agenda was posted on or before January 22, 2021, in full public view and access at least 72 hours 

prior to the City Selection Committee meeting time in accordance with the Brown Act. 
 

 
_________________________ 
Rebecca Vaughn, MCCMC Secretary 



 

  3.A. 

MARIN COUNTY CITY SELECTION COMMITTEE 1 

DRAFT 2 
MINUTES 3 

MEETING OF THE CITY SELECTION COMMITTEE 4 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 24, 2020 5 

VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE ONLY 6 
 7 

 8 
Mayors Present  9 
Belvedere:  Mayor Nancy Kemnitzer 10 
Corte Madera:  Mayor Eli Beckman  11 
Fairfax:  Mayor Renee Goddard  12 
Larkspur:  Mayor Catherine Way  13 
Mill Valley:  Mayor Sashi McEntee  14 
Novato:  Mayor Denise Athas  15 
Ross:   Mayor Julie McMillan 16 
San Anselmo:  Mayor Ford Greene 17 
San Rafael:  -  18 
Sausalito:  Mayor Susan Cleveland-Knowles  19 
Tiburon:  Mayor Alice Fredericks 20 
 21 
MCCMC Executive Committee Present: President Elizabeth Brekhus, Ross; Vice President Eric Lucan, 22 
Novato; Immediate Past President Ray Withy, Sausalito, Secretary Rebecca Vaughn 23 
 24 

1. Call to Order, Welcome and Purpose of Meeting  25 
MCCMC President Elizabeth Brekhus called the meeting of the Marin County City Selection Committee for 26 
June 24, 2020 to order at 6:02pm. 27 
 28 

2. Open Time for Public Comment 29 
 30 
President Brekhus called for public comment.  There were no attendees wishing to provide public comment and 31 
no emailed public comment.  32 

 33 
3. Acceptance of the Minutes of the April 22, 2020 City Selection Committee 34 

 35 
President Brekhus introduced the item. The draft minutes for the April 22nd meeting had been included in the 36 
May 27, 2020 MCCMC agenda packet for review as an informational item until the next available City Selection 37 
Committee meeting where they could be formally accepted. There was no public comment and no questions 38 
from Councilmembers. There was a motion and a second (Green/Way) to accept the minutes of the April 22, 39 
2020 City Selection Committee meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved by a roll call vote of the 40 
Mayors of the cities/towns present, 10-0-1 (San Rafael absent) 41 
 42 

4. Consideration and Possible Action to Make Appointments of Primary MCCMC Representative 43 
and Alternate MCCMC Representative to the Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG) 44 
Executive Board 45 
 46 

1. Introduction 47 
President Brekhus introduced the item, explaining that the expiration of current terms were announced and 48 
letters of interest solicited at the May 27, 2020 MCCMC meeting. The purpose of the City Selection 49 
Committee meeting is to consider making the appointments to represent MCCMC on the ABAG Executive 50 
Board for new two-year terms for the Primary and Alternate representative, commencing July 1, 2020 and 51 
expiring June 30, 2022.  52 

 53 
 54 

2. Statements from candidates (optional) 55 
 56 
Joan Cox, Sausalito, provided the following statement for consideration of re-appointment as 57 



 

  3.A. 

Alternate MCCMC Representative to the ABAG Executive Board:  1 
“This will confirm my interest in continuing to serve as the ABAG Alternate on behalf of the 2 
MCCMC. It has been my privilege to serve with Pat Eklund since my appointment. I believe 3 
she and I work well as a collaborative team and we are aligned on our goals of transparency 4 
by ABAG and ensuring appropriate and timely feedback from the MCCMC to the various 5 
programs proposed by ABAG. In addition, I appreciated the opportunity to work on the 6 
ABAG Housing Legislation Committee that evaluated and detailed each of the proposed 7 
housing bills in 2019 and provided feedback on behalf of the MCCMC to ensure various bills 8 
were appropriate to counties and cities such as ours. Many thanks for the consideration by 9 
MCCMC of my candidacy.” 10 

 11 
Pat Ekund, Novato, provided the following statement for consideration of re-appointment as Primary 12 
ABAG Representative to the ABAG Executive Board:  13 

“First of all, thank you very much for allowing me the opportunity to serve on the ABAG 14 
Executive Board. I have been very diligent about making sure that you get comprehensive 15 
reports, I incorporated suggestions from Sloan and some others to provide an executive 16 
summary, because there's so much going on with ABAG and MTC that I feel it's better for 17 
people to get more information, then you can pick and choose what you want to focus on. 18 
But this year I'm serving on the Legislative Committee for ABAG. I'm also serving on the 19 
Regional Planning Committee. I'm also serving on the Housing Methodology Committee. I 20 
just, on Thursday night, got appointed to a brand new standing committee to deal with 21 
housing and this new organization that was created by AB1487, BAHFA, which is the Bay 22 
Area Housing Finance Authority. I think that we're really making a lot of effort to be more 23 
transparent. I was the one that suggested that we do a webinar on plan Bay Area and the 24 
RHNA, which is happening tomorrow. I am making other suggestions, which hopefully you'll 25 
see in the future. I made the suggestion that we actually ask ACD if we can get a delay in 26 
the RHNA. We did send a letter and then on Thursday night at the ABAG Executive Board 27 
Meeting, we talked about it and the president agreed, after we pushed, that he needs to 28 
actually talk to them, so that's what we're going to be doing. I would be honored to continue 29 
to serve as the Executive Board Member. As Joan said, we work well as a team. She's a 30 
smart attorney and I take a lot of her advice in the Legislative Committee for MCCMC and 31 
bring issues to that committee that ABAG is also dealing with too. I'm trying to bring more of 32 
the connections back to the respective committees of MCCMC. If anybody has any 33 
questions, you're more than welcome to ask.” 34 

 35 
 36 

3. Comments from MCCMC members and other members of the public 37 
 38 
President Brekhus asked if there were any questions or comments from MCCMC members.   39 
 40 
Renee Goddard, Fairfax: Expressed her gratitude to Pat Eklund, stating that, when she was first 41 
appointed the Fairfax ABAG representative, Pat had an inimitable way of enrolling new people to 42 
the role. She has been diligent and instructive and so hardworking. She's also brought more Marin 43 
cities to the table than any of the other counties have been able to do, so she feels very grateful for 44 
her service, and wanted to express that publicly. 45 
 46 
Nancy Kemnitzer, Belvedere: Stated that she thinks they have been very well served by Pat and by 47 
Joan, that they work as a great team and she thanked them both for their service and their very 48 
hard work on this committee. 49 
 50 
President Brekhus then asked if any members of the public wished to be heard on this issue.  No 51 
attendees provided public comment and there were no public comments received via email.  52 

 53 



 

  3.A. 

4. Mayors/Proxies discussion and a vote by roll call voice vote will take place separately   for 1 
each appointment 2 

 3 
 4 
There was a motion and a second (Athas/Greene) to accept and appoint both applicants, Pat 5 
Eklund as the Primary MCCMC Representative to the ABAG Executive Board, and Joan Cox as the 6 
Alternate MCCMC Representative to the ABAG Executive Board.  The motion was unanimously 7 
approved by a roll call vote of the Mayors of the cities/towns present, 10-0-1 (San Rafael absent). 8 
 9 
 10 
5. Announcements 11 
 12 
There were no announcements.  13 
 14 
 15 
6. Adjournment  16 
 17 
President Brekhus adjourned the meeting of the Mayors Select Committee at 6:15 p.m.  18 
 19 

 20 
 21 

 22 
 23 



Rebecca Vaughn <mccmcsecretary@gmail.com>

MCCMC 

Catherine Way <cway@cityoflarkspur.org> Thu, Jan 21, 2021 at 4:15 PM
To: Rebecca Vaughn <mccmcsecretary@gmail.com>

To my MCCMC Colleagues: 
 
 I am interested in submi�ng my name for the MCCMC posi�on on the CAL-ID Remote Access Network
Oversight Commi�ee. This posi�on is currently vacant. 
 
This commi�ee meets semi-annually to vote on or approve budget and funding for the Remote Access
Network (RAN). They also determine the placement of RAN equipment (i.e., Opera�on of Automated
Fingerprint Iden�fica�on System) within the county and coordinate acceptance, delivery, and installa�on of
RAN equipment.  
 
The board also develops any procedures necessary to regulate the ongoing use and maintenance of that
equipment, adhering to the policy guidelines and procedures adopted by the Sheriff's department. 
 
I am well versed in the opera�ons of the Marin County Sheriff’s department a�er having served on the
Search and Rescue Team for ten years. I currently chair the Central Marin Police Council. I believe that I
could represent the interests of our collec�ve ci�es and towns on this board. 
 
Respec�ully, 
 
Catherine Way 
Larkspur Councilmember 

______________________
Catherine R. Way 
Councilmember - City of Larkspur
400 Magnolia Avenue
Larkspur, CA. 94939

 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/City+of+Larkspur+%0D%0A+%0D%0A+%0D%0A+400+Magnolia+Avenue?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/City+of+Larkspur+%0D%0A+%0D%0A+%0D%0A+400+Magnolia+Avenue?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:mccmcsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:cathrway@gmail.com
mailto:cway@cityoflarkspur.org
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VIA E-MAIL 

 

January 21, 2021 

 

Rebecca Vaughn, Secretary 

Marin County Council of Mayors and Councilmembers 

300 Tamalpais Drive  

Corte Madera, CA 94925   

E-Mail: MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com 

 

 

RE: Appointment as ABAG’s North Bay Representative to SF BCDC 

 

Dear Ms. Vaughn, 

 

I am writing to express my interest in becoming ABAG’s North Bay Representative to the San 

Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission. I am presently the Vice Mayor of 

Tiburon and have served on the Town Council since February 2018. 

 

I am a land use and environmental lawyer with over 25 years of experience. I am presently a 

partner at the national law firm Mintz (www.mintz.com). Throughout my career, I have 

personally and professionally observed the important work of BCDC. Most recently, I chaired a 

California Lawyers Association conference on “Sea-Level Rise and the Law,” co-sponsored by 

BCDC and the Coastal Commission.  

 

I have a long track record of public service, particularly with regard to conservation and the 

environment. I am co-chair of the Town of Tiburon’s ad hoc Sustainability Committee, and 

presently serve on the MCCMC Climate Action Committee. I previously served for six years on 

the Tiburon Planning Commission, one year as its chair. I served for more than two years as 

Tiburon’s representative on the board of MCE (formerly Marin Clean Energy). I am on the 

advisory board of the Environmental Law Section of the California Lawyers Association, and am 

a member and former chair of the Environmental Law Section of the San Francisco Bar 

Association. 

 

Most importantly, I have a deep and abiding interest in the well-being and conservation of the 

Bay, as well as its productive and appropriate use.  

 

Attached are a biographical summary from the Town of Tiburon website 

(https://www.townoftiburon.org/DocumentCenter/View/1820/Jon-Welner-2021) and a recent 

interview published in Marin Living (https://marinlivingmagazine.com/tiburon-vice-mayor-has-

high-hopes-for-2021/). 
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Rebecca Vaughn 

January 21, 2021 

Page 2 

 

 

I hope you will consider me for the position of ABAG’s North Bay Representative to BCDC. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jon Welner 

 

Attachments 



 

Jon Welner  
Town Council 

 Jon Welner has been serving on the Town Council since 
February 2018. He serves on the Town’s Diversity and Inclusion 
Committee; the ad hoc Sustainability Committee; and the ad 
hoc Use of Technology Committee, which is investigating ways 
to improve residents’ access to information and services 
through technology. Jon is the Town’s representative on the 
board of the Belvedere-Tiburon Joint Recreation Committee 
(The Ranch), which offers more than 500 classes and activities 
each year involving thousands of residents. He represents the 
Town on the Climate Action Committee of the Marin County 
Council of Mayors & Councilmembers. Jon served for over two 
years as the Town’s representative on the board of MCE 
(formerly Marin Clean Energy), a Community Choice 
Aggregation program which provides renewable energy to 
hundreds of thousands of residents in Marin County and the 

East Bay.  

Prior to being appointed to the Town Council, Jon served for six years on the Tiburon Planning 
Commission and one year as its chair. Jon is active in a number of nonprofit institutions and 
boards. He is a board member and president of the Osher Marin Jewish Community Center (the 
JCC) and a former board member of Congregation Rodef Sholom. He also serves on the board of 
the John Gardner Fellowship Association and the advisory board of Stanford-in-Government.   

Professionally, Jon is an environmental and land use attorney with over 25 years of experience. He 
is a partner at the law firm Mintz. Jon serves on the advisory board of the Environmental Law 
Section of the California Lawyers Association, and is a member and former Chair of the 
Environmental Law Section of the San Francisco Bar Association. Jon previously served as a senior 
official at the California Natural Resources Agency.  
 
Jon has been a Tiburon resident for 18 years. He lives in the Belveron East neighborhood with his 
wife Pamela and three children. Jon and his family can often be seen on weekends hiking or biking 
along the Old Rail Trail on the way to breakfast or lunch in downtown Tiburon.  
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A Time for 
Change

Tiburon’s new vice mayor talks 
about how challenges around 

diversity, technology, open space 
and pandemic closures are 

reshaping the town for the better.
By Daniel Jewett

find a way to keep that as open space for 
the benefit of everyone. 

How are Tiburon’s restaurants and retail 
doing during pandemic times and what is 
being done to help them?
It’s been really tough and we’ve lost some 
businesses, which is a source of great 
concern. We did have a very successful 
program that was really well liked to close 
off Main Street to cars in the summer 
months through October 1. It was a 
hopeful development that occurred. We 
are doing everything we can to help folks 
hang on until the vaccine becomes widely 
available and hopefully things come 
back to normal in the spring. The Caprice 
restaurant is under new ownership and 
has been using this time to rebuild and 
remodel; the new Michael Mina restau-
rant has been under construction all this 
time — so there are signs of great hope, 
new places that will open when things 
return to normal. 

Jon Welner is a busy guy. Not only is he the 
recently elected vice mayor of Tiburon, 
where he and his family have lived for 17 
years, but he serves on numerous commit-
tees there, is president and on the board 
of the Osher Marin Jewish Community 
Center, is a leading environmental lawyer 
at the law firm Mintz, and is on the advisory 
board of the Environmental Law Section of 
the California Lawyers Association, among 
other pursuits. Welner talks about what 
2021 holds for the town of Tiburon.

In September of last year Tiburon police 
had a volatile encounter with Yema Khalif 
and Hawi Awash, the Black owners of 
Yema clothing store on Main Street, that 
led to the resignation of one police officer 
and the early retirement of the chief of 
police. In the aftermath a new diversity 
and inclusion committee was created. 
What can you tell me about that?
What happened at Yema was terrible. I 
saw the video and I thought it was inap-
propriate behavior and it needed to be 
fixed. But I think we are responding to it 
wonderfully and I am very excited about 
this new diversity and inclusion committee. 
I insisted and am really happy that all the 
council members are participating in it 
along with the public. It’s going to be a 
great learning exercise. We are going to 
take what we learn and everyone’s ideas 
and make Tiburon a better place. 

Tell us about the Use of Technology 
Committee that you lead?
It was the first thing I launched when I 
joined the council. Tiburon is one of the 
minority of communities that has posted 
audio instead of video of its council meet-
ings. It seems like a small thing, but I think 
it really does matter to people in terms 
of feeling like government is transparent 
and feeling like they are participating. 
One of the effects of the pandemic has 

been that all of our meetings are now 
on Zoom. I anticipate that after things 
return to normal, it will be a relatively easy 
matter to get the council to agree to video 
webcasting all of our meetings.

What is currently being done at the 
110-acre open space Martha property in 
the hills above Tiburon where a develop-
ment of 42 large homes is being proposed?
I’ve been working on a pro bono basis with 
the Tiburon Open Space Committee for 
well over a decade now trying to ensure 
that any development that occurs there is 
thoughtful and appropriate. We’ve been 
working and hoping to find a solution 
whereby some combination of the county 
and/or Tiburon could acquire the property 
and preserve it as open space. There are 
negotiations going on now between the 
Open Space Committee and the owner 
over creating an appraisal and trying to 
figure out if there is some way to broker a 
deal. I’m hopeful and optimistic that we’ll 

drawn together.
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